
The Ambassador of the Republic of Korea to Thailand paid a courtesy call on the 
President of the National Assembly and Speaker of the House of Representatives on the 
occasion of his assumption of duty  

 

On 29 April 2020, H.E. Mr. Lee  Wook-heon, the Ambassador of the Republic of Korea to 
Thailand, paid a courtesy call on H.E. Mr. Chuan  Leekpai, President of the National Assembly 
and Speaker of the House of Representatives, on the occasion of his assumption as the 
Ambassador of the Republic of Korea to Thailand at the Parliament House. The President 
expressed appreciation to the Korean government for the success on holding general election in 
April, well-controlled of the COVID-19 wide spread in South Korea. The President also informed 
the ambassador to ask the Korean companies in Thailand to keep employing Thai workers 
during this hard time. The ambassador notified the employment and thanked the President for 
the letter conveying moral support to the Korean government to fight against the pandemic. 
They also exchanged views on the economic and social rehabilitation after the pandemic.    
The ambassador also invited the President to pay an official visit to the Republic of Korea at the 
appropriate time. 

 

 

 



 


